MINUTES OF AUGUST 21,2001 TOWNSHIP BOARD MEETING

TOWNSHIP HALL, EASTPORT, 7:30 P.M.

Present:  Schmidt, Schultz, Leech, Parker, Stillings                                    Audience: 34

Absent:  None

1. Pledge to the flag was given.  Meeting was convened at 7:33 p.m.

2. Minutes of July 17, 2001 regular board meeting were approved and filed for audit.

3. Expenditures were approved as submitted.

4. Reports were accepted from the EMS Director, Fire Chief, Treasurer and Zoning Administrator.  There was no Antrim County E911 Central Dispatch report.  At this time, the Zoning Administrator requested approval to refer three zoning violations to the township attorney for action.  These violations pertain to the Multi-Shores Development property, the Potrafke residence on US 31 N., and Royal Farms at Brownwood.  Procedures were discussed.  The Zoning Administrator was instructed to document his efforts to clear zoning violations and to provide copies of the documentation to the board when requesting to make referrals to the attorney for further action.  Documentation will record efforts and results by contacts in person, by phone and a minimum of two letters.  The Zoning Administrator will have this documentation pertaining to the subject three violations for next month’s board meeting.

5. Public Comments: Hall Rental Manager Leys requested board approval to schedule 8 weeks of yoga classes from 2 to 6 p.m. each Thursday.  Action deferred to agenda item #10.  T. Welch asked for the sheriff’s response regarding enforcing the Land Use Ordinance and was a second bid obtained for the Day Park gravel work.  Schmidt responded Sheriff Johnson would contract to enforce a lake access ordinance at no charge on condition that all lake access ordinances are identical.  There is no change in their policy to assist in enforcement of an ordinance.  Bids in the amount of $1200 and $1208 were received for the gravel work at the Day Park.  The $1200 bid from East Bay Excavating was accepted.  John Berst, Torch Bay Nature Preserve Coordinator, showed art panels that will be on display at the Preserve.  These panels depict life in Torch Lake Village as it was over 100 years ago.  On behalf of the TBNP Authority, he requested and received approval for the original panels to be displayed in the Township Hall, being of historical interest to the community.  The panels were created under the direction of Betty Beeby who also did the artwork.  Bill Good is building a frame for the panels.  Upon completion, they will be hung in the hall.  The public is invited to come and see this outstanding display of local history.

6. Announcements:  The Northwest Michigan Council of Governments and MDOT has scheduled a meeting at 6:30 p.m. on Sept 12 in the Holiday Inn in Traverse City to discuss MDOT’s long range plan for transportation in the region and receive local input.  Meetings will last approximately 2 hours.

7. 3rd Street Public Access: Letter from P. Lundy dated 8/16 requesting the opportunity to discuss the access was read.  C. Lundy addressed the board as agent for P. Lundy and on behalf of the area residents.  A letter from property owners, M/M Dean Olesko was given to the board and later read to the audience.  References were made to the 8/8/01 permit #01-271 issued to the Johnstons by the AC Road Commission; a letter of agreement dated 9/4/85 between property owners Grays and Johnstons and the Township which was drawn up by Wm. Derman, attorney for the property owners; and a two page consensus of the area residents regarding the history, present issues, questions and potential solutions for the 3rd Street Public Access.  The issues concern the coniferous trees that were planted in lieu of the deciduous trees that were removed, the bushes and flowers that have been planted surrounding the trees and bushes, the wood chip berm that has been placed in a large area of the access, the sprinkler system, stone wall, landscaping and other encroachments into the road access by the adjoining property owners. The result is creating the illusion of private property and impeding the comfortable enjoyment of the access to Torch Lake. The objective of the residents being at the meeting was to seek board support and direction to preserve road end accesses to Torch Lake and board  
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response to their needs and rights.  There were additional comments from various community residents and the building contractor for the Johnsons.  Following lengthy discussion of the issues, it was moved by Schmidt, seconded and passed unanimously to direct the supervisor to draft a letter to the Road Commission requesting they take action on the following four points: 1) they order removal of all vegetation planted in the 66’ right of way as a result of the 8/8/2001 permit issued by the Road Commission, 2) permit the township to erect a split rail fence on both sides of the access, 3) evaluate the encroachments and order removal of those encroachments that impede public access, 4) approve installation of signage for pedestrian public access.   Following the motion, Schmidt stated he would address the issue of the stone wall in his letter.  The board recessed at 9:50 p.m. for a break and reconvened at 10:00 p.m.

8. Wilkinson Homestead Historical Society Agreement draft of 8/21/01:  Board requested reimbursement clause be added in case the Society disbanded and building sold.  Schmidt said he would not sign the contract until all zoning ordinance issues have been met.  

9. Bay Harbor Club Water Supply System Resolution:  Motion by Parker and seconded to approve the Resolution.  Roll call vote:  aye-Parker, Schultz, Schmidt, Leech, Stillings; nay-none. Passed 5-0.

10. Township Hall & Day Park Pavilion Rental Policy Draft:  Motion by Schmidt, seconded and passed unanimously to approve the Rental Policy Draft dated 8/7/01 with a revision to the second sentence under Facilities Rental Rates to read “If cancellation of a reservation is made prior to seven days of the date of rental, the rental fee shall be refunded.”  Board approved hall rental on Thursday for 8 weeks from 9/13 to Nov. 1 from 4p.m. to 6p.m. for yoga classes requested by M. Price.

11. (#11 on Agenda was deferred and is #15) Data Transmission Agreement:  Motion by Schmidt, seconded and passed unanimously to approve the agreement.

12. EMS Bldg. Addition – color selection for carpet: #668 Greenwood was unanimous selection.

13. EMS Bldg. Funding: Because the total cost of $43,500 includes a new roof for the entire structure and part of the new addition will be for EMS use, it was agreed that $11,500 of the cost should come out of the EMS fund for improvements.

14. EMS Interview Committee Recommendation:  Motion by Parker, seconded and passed unanimously to accept the recommendation of the interview committee and offer EMS employment to Michelle Cerka.

15. Sign for Public Land Use and Access Ordinance approval:  discussion, no action.  Schmidt will check on cost for larger sign.

16. Municipal Civil Infractions conversion – update: Updated info to be reviewed by board. A special board meeting to work on this may be called in the next couple of weeks.

17. Board Concerns:  The board agreed to the interview of Barbara Higgins by the EMS Interview Committee.

18. Public Comments: E. Knoechel inquired of road paving schedule and whether there were plans to place assessment data on-line.   Schmidt advised the paving schedule has not been given to the Township and, as assessor, he is not ready to put assessment data on-line this year and it would not be done without board approval.  Discussion.   Knoechel requested the minutes reflect he opposes the data being available on-line.  N. Ellison spoke reference to Item 9.  

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 10:50p.m.  These minutes are subject to approval at the next regular meeting.

Doris Leech

Township Office

